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                 “Opere et Veritate”    1 John  3,18 

Worthy Brothers: 

 

The vernal equinox has recently passed, and 

we’re moving deeper into Spring.  We’ve just 

completed a successful 11

th

 annual Lenten fish 

fry, and we’re anticipating the great climax of 

the liturgical year at Easter.  

 

We’re also entering into the final quarter of our 

Fraternal Year 2006-2007.  It’s at 

this point in the year that the Grand 

Knight appoints a Nominating 

Committee to begin the search for 

next year’s Council officer candi-

dates. 

 

A combination of this time of year 

with its many “signposts” and 

“waypoints” and the discussions 

I’ve had with members of the 

Nominating Committee have started 

me reflecting upon some of the 

challenges and opportunities facing 

All Saints Council 11402.   

 

This next fraternal year will be the 

fourteenth year of our Council.  This is signifi-

cant for it represents the passing of a half-

generational milestone.  While many of our 

founding members are still active in the Council, 

the natural progression of time points to a day 

when they will no longer play as prominent a 

role in the life of our Council.   

 

The next generation of Council leaders is wait-

ing in the wings to pick up the mantle of respon-

sibility and carry Council 11402 forward into a 

brightening future.  We have begun to look 

around for those men who will be our Council 

officers in the next fraternal year. But, who are 

these upcoming leaders? 

 

They are those among us who share a vision of 

our Council motivated by charity and bound by 

the principles of unity and fraternity.   They are 

the compassionate and involved members of our 

Council who give freely of their time, talent, and 

treasure to make our programs successful and 

with their encouragement and enthusiasm ask us 

to do new things, and to do old things in new 

ways.  

 

In short, Brothers, the next generation of leaders 

is among those of you reading this letter who 

may not, as yet, have stepped up to a full and 

active participation in the Council and its       

activities.   

 

Over the next few years Council 

11402 must continue to reach out to 

you, to encourage more of you to be-

come involved, and to reach out to a 

new generation of Brothers who will 

carry on the tradition so nobly and 

richly-created by our founding gen-

eration.   

 

In Luke 5:37 Jesus says, “And no one 

puts new wine into old wineskins; 

otherwise the new wine will burst the 

skins and will be spilled, and the 

skins will be destroyed. But new wine 

must be put into fresh wineskins”.   

 

This enigmatic saying applies, I believe, to our 

situation.  The “new wine” is the next generation 

of leaders.  The “old wineskins” is the current 

structure and methods of Council 11402.  For us 

to attract “new wine” we must be willing to dis-

card the old wineskins and reinvent and rein-

vigorate our Council, turning it into a new  

wineskin.   

 

Luke continues the quotation with, “And no one 

after drinking old wine desires new wine, but 

says, “The old is good.”    

 

This phrase is important because it teaches us to 

respect and to appreciate all that has come be-

fore us.  The “old wine” is not to be discarded, 

but to be savored. 

 

Turning to other topics, I would like to thank all 

the Brothers and wives for their support during 

the Lenten Fish Fry. For fear of omitting any-

one, I won’t call you all by name.  You 

Greg Crnkovich 

Grand Knight 
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Grand Knights Report (continued) 

should all be proud of what you’ve accomplished this year.   

 

You have made a significant contribution toward bringing Council 11402 into the forefront of the Dunwoody commu-

nity, and you have demonstrated the kind of Christian involvement that will inspire more men to become Brothers. 

 

But, we’re never content to rest on our laurels. So it’s with pleasure I remind you of our upcoming campaign to sell   

Vidalia onions.  Already in the works, we’ve made contact with our farm supplier. In addition, we’ve sent out letters to 

our fellow Councils asking them to join with us in reducing the cost of shipping and handling.  This is probably the        

second-largest fund raiser for the Council, after the Lenten Fish Fry.  We hope you all will respond when the time comes 

to sell some onions!! 

 

I’m also pleased to announce that for the first time, Council 11402 will have a float in the Dunwoody Salutes America 

4

th

 of July Parade.  We’ve formed an ad hoc committee to look into designing and building a float. We believe that the 

more we are out in the community, the more our parishioners will come to understand how truly great it is to be a Knight 

of Columbus.   

 

I’ll close with a quote from Marvel Comic’s Stan Lee--- Excelsior! 

 

Vivat Jesus,        Greg Crnkovich, Grand Knight 

Worthy Brothers, 

 

As Chairman of the recently appointed nominating committee, with the responsibility to prepare a slate of potential   

officers for the forthcoming ’07-’08 fiscal year, I ask that you assist us.  As the committee reviews the list of 3

rd

 or 4th 

degree members who are eligible to hold office, we want to make sure we do not overlook any candidates who are both 

capable and ready to assist the Council in its endeavor to make it the finest organization it can become. 

 

If you are available and willing to accept the responsibility of being an officer, we request you submit your name, and if 

you desire, the position you would be interested in filling for review by the committee. Or, if you prefer, you may want 

to suggest the name of a Brother Knight who you feel would be an excellent candidate to hold office. 

 

If such is the case, we suggest you either call or email one of the following members of the 

committee with your own suggestions or recommendations, no later than April 14

th

. Be advised 

that, as Brother Knights and Catholic Gentlemen, your recommendations will be held in the 

strictest of confidence, not to be disclosed or discussed outside the committee.  

 

You may contact any member of the committee with whom you are most comfortable. We look 

forward to your input, and thank you for your interest and participation. 

 

            Don Myers, Chairman           770-394-5192             dmyers2@aol.com 

            Dennis Caniglia                     770-908-0484             adennisc@bellsouth.net 

            Andy Diaz                               770-668-9019             adiaz@mindspring.com 

            Al Garofalo                             770-441-1215             algarofalo@comcast.net 

            John Knight                            770-936-0465             johnaknight@bellsouth.net 

            Ed Krise                                  770-394-6743             edkrise@bellsouth.net 

 

Vivat Jesus,  Sir Knight Don Myers,  Committee Chairman 

2007-2008 Officer Slate Nominating Committee Formed 
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Easter “Day of Reflection” is Big Success 

Thanks to the hard work and planning of our Deputy Grand Knight Frank 

Callan, the latest Easter “Day of Reflection” on March 24, 2007 was a big 

success. A total of 37 brothers attended the first of these events to be held 

in the convenience of our own McGivney Hall. 

 

Father James Behrens, OCSO, of the Monastery of Our Lady of the Holy 

Spirit in Conyers, GA was the retreat master. Cistercian OCSO (Order of 

Cistercian Strict Observance) — alias Trappists— generally do not leave 

their monastery except with the special approval of their abbot. We were 

especially blessed to have him prepare us thoroughly for Easter.  

 

It is our intention to hold future Council Days of Reflection just before 

Easter and Christmas. These are special 

Knight days of preparation for these two 

great feasts and all brothers should attend. 

 

For those who have not be able to attend or 

have any reservations about attending such 

religious fare, please consider our next 

Christmas event. These programs last only 

about five hours on a Saturday and culminate 

in an afternoon Mass. They are painless. 

 

       Typical Day of Reflection: 

11:00 to 11:45  Retreat Master Talk 

11:45 to 12:15  Silent Reflection 

12:15 to   1:00  Complimentary Lunch 

  1:00 to   1:45  Retreat Master Talk 

   1:45 to   2:15  Silent Reflection 

   2:15 to   3:15  Group Discussion 

   3:15 to   4:00  Mass with Homily 

Fr. James Stephen Behrens, 

OCSO, monk, noted author 

of three published books 

It was a jovial group of 37 brothers that gathered in McGivney Hall to enjoy the instruction of Father Behrens, a most 

moving, intelligent, and amusing speaker — (you wouldn’t expect the typical monk to be a Bob Dylan devotee). Several 

Brothers purchased autographed copies of his soft cover books, “Memories of Grace, Portraits from the Monastery” 

and “Grace is Everywhere: Reflections of an Aspiring Monk”. These book are available on Amazon for $9.95. If inter-

ested, search for “James Stephen Behrens” on Google. Join us soon for the Christmas preparation “Day of Reflection.” 
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2007 Fish Fry Easily Breaks All Records !!! 

With one more Friday Fry to go before press time, the 2007 Tony Ardagna Memorial Fish Fry was about to break into 

record territory. We already had broken our single night record of 1,012 with 1,032 meals served. 

 

Needing only 390 meals served to tie last year, our final total easily exceeded last year by several hundred meals. In fact, 

the 6,000 meal milestone was shattered. We seem to be settling into a comfortable 900-1000 Friday meal range more 

and more often as the years progress. A final “official” report from our Financial Secretary will be issued next month. 

 

Thanks to all our volunteers that donated thousands of total hours to this project. You will see your reward in the form of 

many charitable gifts during the coming months. God bless you.!! 

 

2005 2006 

2007 

 

  

 

Knights Only 136 144 103  

Ash Wednesday 469 543 578 

Friday 1 614 623 710 

Friday 2 748 918 

937 

Friday 3 778 617 

1032 

Friday 4 854 987 953 

Friday 5 753 931 918 

Friday 6 762 858  926 

Totals 

5114 5621 6157 

926 

Reinstated 1st Degree Brother, Kevin Jameson 

New 3rd Degree Transfer Brother, David Defay 

Kevin Jameson  became a Knight 9-1-1991 in the Pulaski Council in Pulaski, Tennessee. He returned to the 

Atlanta area with which he was very familiar and first joined our Council 1-8-2002.  When his time became 

very limited, he was forced to let his membership lapse 3-31-2003.  Happily, he has applied for reinstatement 

and was approved unanimously by the membership at the March business meeting. 

 

Kevin graduated from Georgia Tech with a B.S. in Industrial Engineering in 1989 and then returned to Tech 

for an M.S. in Industrial Engineering in 1997. Both he and his wife, Margie, attended Marist High School. 

They married 6-23-1990. He is currently employed in the industrial air purification sales field. 

 

They have two children, a daughter, 16, who now attends Marist and a son, 13, who attends Marist as well.  

We welcome he and Margie back into our council family. 

David Defay is currently employed as a Field Sales Manger at Sterling Life Insurance Company in 

Lawrenceville, GA. The company serves Medicare Beneficiaries. He has transferred from K of C 

Council 14 (yes 14) in Connecticut, where our organization originally started. He is married and his 

wife’s name is Michele. More info on David will be coming soon. 

 

        Six other new brothers were exemplified to the 1st degree on March 27th. They are: 

               John Nuzzulo                Scott Quady                     Marty Benson 

               John Kokoska               Glenn Gray                      Scott Klinger 

         More information and pictures will be forthcoming in a future newsletter as well. 

Reinstated 1st Degree Brother, Peter Otero  

No  

photo  

available 

At the March Business meeting, the membership also voted unanimously to reinstate Brother Peter 

Otero whose membership had lapsed. He had reapplied for membership and had brought his annual 

dues current. He was voted back as a 1st degree Brother, and we hope to get his photo and more 

information in the very near future. We welcome Peter and wife Kelly back to the Council family. 
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It's that time of the year again to plan for our ANNUAL sale of our Vidalia Onions. The current schedule calls 

for the Onions to Arrive on the weekend of April 28/29 - - barring any long term adverse weather. 

  

Last year we had 6 other Councils that joined us in 

this project, with our Council providing the manage-

ment of getting the Onions delivered to each individ-

ual church. However, our key effort will come from 

our specific sale of onions to our own All Saints   

parishioners. Last year YOU all helped us sell 450 

ten- pound bags of onions, and we will order that 

many again this year.  The plan is to sell them again 

for $9.00 per ten-pound bag. 

  

Just like last year, we will count on everyone's par-

ticipation to assist in the sale. We need to cover all 

doors at all Masses in order to completely sell out as 

we have in the past. Remember, spouses, and teen-

aged children may help as well. It is important to 

have many hands helping to speed the process, so 

there is a minimum of waiting for our "customers". 

  

We will also again offer pre-sale coupons before each mass, so manpower is extremely critical. 

  

A sign-up sheet will be available at our next council meeting, so that you can select the mass time(s) that best 

fits you. This is a good one-day moneymaker for us, so we look for everyone to help.  Please consider coming 

EARLY to your regular Mass to help us at the end of the previous Mass and then stay to help us after your 

regular Mass. 

  

If you will not be at the April meeting, please contact Onion King, John Buchholz, at 770-458-5670 or 

jkbuch@aol.com to let him know when you can help. 

Vidalia Onions -- The Smell Of $ucce$$ 

Scenes from Our Record-Breaking 2007 Fish Fry 
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New Hospitality Committee Instituted 

March Social Meeting Speakers Deliver 

The worthy Grand Knight has instituted a committee to ensure that all brothers and their families are given 

the appropriate consideration during times of illness and death.  The Hospitality Committee is comprised of 

ten volunteers whose function it will be to contact those worthy brothers and family members on the sick list 

at least once a month to determine any special needs.  If (in the opinion of the volunteers) it is necessary to 

contact them on a more frequent basis, they will do so. 

 

The sick list has been has been divided among the ten volunteers who will act in teams of two.  In addition to 

making contact, they will also schedule once a quarter an opportunity to share with the homebound person a 

day when we would conduct a Communion Service. 

 

In the event that they find that there is a need to provide the Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick to any 

individual, Deacon Ray Egan will be contacted.  Egan will then contact a priest and make the necessary  ar-

rangements for the person to receive this healing and grace-restoring sacrament. 

 

The ten members of the committee are as follows: Worthy Brothers, Guy Stryker, Joe Kane, Kirby Baden, 

John Buckholz, Ernie Spencer, Gert Kampfer, Don Meyers, Dave Moeller, Doug Berkbeck, and Pat Fahey. 

 

In the event that you are aware of a brother (and/or a family member) who is ill, please make it known to Sir 

Knight Deacon Ray Egan(dekeray@aol.com) 404-558- PRAY(7729). 

 

We thank the volunteers for their time and effort in this “very Catholic” new Council ministry. Any additional 

volunteers are, of course, welcome to participate. We have a great number of sick folks to visit (see page 8). 

Our educational social night programs continued on March 20th with the computer-themed topics delivered by Norb 

Braza and organizer Kirby Baden to an audience of 32 people in McGivney Hall, 

 

Norb Braza gave the first presentation on the history of computing. An intermission followed with pizza and other light 

refreshments. Kirby Baden followed with a slide show with music highlighting the important Council 11402  events of 

the past year. He then went into a demonstration of professional photo-editing techniques with various software pro-

grams. Kirby teaches a regular class to senior citizens in Gwinnett County.  Hearty thanks to both these brothers!! 

Sir Knight Kirby Baden (center) lectures the attendees on photo-editing techniques. 
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Important Schedule for Existing First-Degree Brothers 

Worthy First-Degree Brothers, 

 

Nearly once a month, a 2

nd

 Degree Exemplification followed shortly thereafter by a 3rd Degree Exemplification 

are held together at various council halls across northern Georgia.  These ceremonies are free of charge to all the 

candidates (we reimburse any registration fee)  and a very nice free lunch is always served afterward. Your only 

effort required is to come with your Knight ID membership card and a rosary (knights always carry rosaries.) 

 

Any interested candidates can schedule a ride with Warden Lou Hlad, who will be participating in the ceremony. 

Email louhlad@bellsouth.net.  The initial second degree ceremony usually requires registration by 9 AM. The 

next event is at Our Lady of Perpetual Help Church in Carrollton, GA.  It will be a pleasant ride west on I-20. 

 

These events are excellent opportunities to progress two stages in Knighthood and have an enjoyable few hours 

with your fellow Knights from several councils.  Dress is business casual with a sport coat suggested in keeping 

with the religious theme. You will be home by mid-afternoon and you will be a proud Third-Degree Knight.  You 

may then be eligible to become a Fourth Degree Knight in October. All ceremonies are interesting and uplifting. 

 

This is the schedule for upcoming events. Contact a council officer to express your interest in your progression: 

  

Sat     4/28/07    Monsignor Regan Council Council  8731           Carrollton (Our Lady of Perpetual Help) 

Sat     6/02/07    Holy Family Church  Council  9792            Marietta 

 

Please join us. You will not regret the time spent. Your name will be proudly printed in the All Saints Parish   

Bulletin, and you will be a featured star in our next Council newsletter.      

March 6th Council Business Meeting Notes 

Several motions of importance were voted at the March 6th Business meeting. As you can see, this was a very 

fruitful and important meeting. 

 

 The amended by-laws were approved. 

 The stipend for the Diaconate was passed. 

 The amount of $1,770 to reimburse the parish 

       for walk-in freezer repairs was passed. 

 The amount of $1,000 for a new fish fry outside 

       awning was passed. 

 Two checks for $500 each were presented to 

       representatives of Pregnancy Resources and 

       Atlanta Intercultural Ministries. 

 A motion to purchase 72 additional mono-

grammed council baseball hats for future 

      fish fry use at $6.00 was raised. A vote will 

      be taken at the April meeting to approve. They 

      will be sold to council members for $8.00 each, 

      but will be free to cooks who require them. 

 Three members were admitted — 1 transfer and 

two reinstatements. Story in this newsletter. 

 Twelve candidate Form 100’s were approved as 

potential new members. Three of the twelve 

have already been exemplified on March 27. 

 A nominating committee to investigate and approve new candidates for officers in fiscal year 2007-2008 

was appointed. The story is on page 2 of this newsletter. 

 Ralph Stinson was the winner of the attendance award of $25.00. Bob Fiscella won split-the-pot. 

Terry Weaver, National Director of Birthright of Atlanta, 

is gifted with $1,000 by Grand Knight Greg Crnkovich, 

Archbishop John F. Donoghue, and Monsignor Donald 

Kiernan at the last meeting. 
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Council Hosts First “Iron Man Competition” April 1st 

Council 11402 will host its first annual “Iron Man Competition” 

on Sunday, April 1st in McGivney Hall. Competitors from all the 

Councils in our own District 13 have been invited to send their 

toughest representatives to this grueling tournament. 

 

Some of the more challenging events include the clean and jerk, 

the press, the curl, the electric slide, the doggy spray, and the but-

ton hook. For the final event, the contestants will be blindfolded. 

 

Each contestant will be given ten different articles of clothing 

with which to demonstrate his prowess. Judging will be based on 

level of difficulty plus style points.  Time limits will be strictly 

enforced with deductions for sloppy or incomplete preparation. 

 

The always crowd-pleasing “tag team” match will feature a com-

petition between councils for the application of spray starch to 

panty hose.  Each team will try to enable their assigned pair to 

stand erect of their own accord in the shortest time. 

 

Seating is limited, so contact the Chairman of Council Activities 

to reserve your seat. Light refreshments will be served, but not 

during the actual event to ensure utmost cleanliness. 

New Feature — “For Sale” Corner 

Fully-Reconditioned Harley-Davidson Hog 

(5 available to highest bidders) 

 

52-Inch Flat Screen TV >>>> 

(complete with mounting instructions) 
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            Time and Talent 

 

8 Parish Fish Frys 

————–——plus these few———— 

2 Homeless Shelter Night Sponsorships 

Eucharist Congress Participation 

US Flag Retirement Ceremony with Scouts 

Youth Basketball Free Throw Contest Sponsorship 

Council Bereavement Committee Actions 

Annual Priest Appreciation Dinner Participation 

46 Acolyte Team Masses for All Saints Funerals 

Elaine Clark Center Restoration Day 

All Saints Pre-School Setup Day 

12 Monthly Business Meetings 

Social Night Speaker Programs 

Annual Altar Server Party 

Habitat for Humanity Workday 

Council Oktoberfest Picnic 

Veteran’s Day Cookout 

Ink Cartridge Recycling 

Parish Vidalia Onion Sales 

2 “Days of Reflection” for Knights 

Annual Retreat for Knights 

“Keep Christ in Christmas” Card Sale  

I-Care (Interfaith Companion & Ride Express) Drivers 

Support for All Saints Men’s Club Activities 

NASCAR Race Hospitality Tent Volunteer Day 

Pasta Dinner for Gulf Hurricane Victims 

Renovations at Emory Catholic Center for Father Bryan 

Bought our Traffic Cop Some Safety Lighting Equipment 

Got County to Install Street Lamps Near Church Entrance 

Collected Golf Equipment for Troops in Middle East 

Collected Books and Other Articles for Veteran’s Hospital 

4th Degree Assembly Organization Support 

Ongoing Community Honor Guard Support 

“Respect for Life” Living Rosary Participation 

Parish Hoe Down Concession Support 

Annual Council Christmas Party 

Outdoor Parish Crèche Setup and Tear-Down 

Parish Crèche Lighting Reception 

“Desserts with Santa” Parish Party 

Annual Mass of Remembrance for Deceased Knights 

“Marriage Renewal Vow” Sunday Sponsorship 

“Wear your Badge” Sunday Group Masses  

Ceremonial Events for Knight Degree Advancement 

Sales Support for Monastery of the Holy Spirit Items 

      … and Treasure 

 

 

 

 

 

         

      Recent Community Benevolence 

Our Lady of Fatima Rehab Center—Liberia $1,000 

Our Lady of Perpetual Help Cancer Hospice $1,000 

Good Samaritan Respite Center—Augusta $   750 

Birthright of Atlanta    $1,000 

Elaine Clark Center for Disadvantaged Children $1,750 

Catholic Ad in Georgia Bulletin   $   200 

Seminarian Support (2)    $1,600 

Archdiocesan Diaconate Program Support $   600 

Interfaith Outreach Home   $1,000 

Assistance League of Atlanta (ALA)  $1,000 

People Making Progress    $   750 

Georgia Chapter of Alzheimer’s Association $1,000 

Spirit and Truth Ministries   $   250 

Atlanta Intercultural Ministries   $1,000 

Scout Eagle Project Donation—Eric Rusiecki $   200 

Monastery of Holy Spirit Sales Effort Yielded   $17,000+ 

Knights of Columbus Charities —- member ticket sales 

 

 

                     Recent Parish Benevolence 

All Saints Heritage Campaign (2nd installment) $2,000 

Permanent Awning over Outdoor Fish Fry Area $1,000 

Walk-in Freezer Repairs in Social Activity Bdg  $1,770 

Purchase of  2 Social Hall Kitchen Microwaves $  200 

Council Benevolence — Time, Talent, and Treasure 

Here is an impressive list of the events recently held (most are annual) beyond the Fish Frys that most parishioners will 

recognize as Knight activities. Fish Frys are only the tip of the iceberg. We have one of the most active organizations in 

the entire region. Brother Knights, be very proud of your Council’s accomplishments and your wonderful Officer Team. 
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April Birthdays          (Date) 

Dennis Crean                   2nd 

Joe Fuentes                       3rd 

Al Garofalo                      3rd 

Bob Fiscella                      8th 

John Vail                         11th 

Damon Paolozzi              13th 

Don Converse                 15th 

John Muenchen               16th 

Bob Mitchell                   17th 

Brian Mitchell                 19th 

Tom Simon                      21st 

Thomas King                  25th 

Charles Lynch                25th 

Kevin Jameson               27th 

Steven Neri                     28th 

Bob Dallas                      29th 

Phil Turrie                       29th 

Mario Marin                    30th 

Jerry Santillo                   30th 

Rich Szyperski                30th 

       Please offer daily prayers for Brothers and their relatives   

   

 Joe Carragher’s wife, Elaine (ALS)      

 Jim Maloney—triple bypass  with complications                                                                     

 Matt Dewhurst                         Sal D’Ambrosio (past Master)    

 Mike Manning                         Tom Simon’s brother, Jack                    

 William O’Connor                  Ralph Stinson’s wife, Mary         

 Bob Mohalley                          Dennis Klein’s niece (lung cancer)    

 Bob Morell (chemo)                Frank Welter’s wife, Margaret                         

 Mike Klimshuk  (chemo)        Derek Krautter (severe arm cut)   

 Ken Winkler’s wife, Patsy     Ed Pavlik’s wife, Ellie (shoulder) 

 Thomas Scherrer (chemo)     Joe Cavallaro’s sister, Carol Reither                                                                       

 John Lynch, Jr., father of deceased Brother John Lynch III                     

 Al Garofalo’s wife, Pat (heart)        Lenora Walter 

 Fred Frerich’s wife, Eileen    John Paul’s mother, Susan 

 Ernie Spencer’s wife, Barbara (arthroscopic surgery)      

 Ernie Spencer’s Daughter (stroke)      Trevia Bridges (bypass) 

 Mark Balmes       John Francis’ neighbor, Billy Cannon (cancer) 

            

  

 Your special prayers are asked for our dearly-departed. 

     

    Joan Turcotte, 76, wife of Brother Maurice (Ray) Turcotte   

     

           Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 

Richard Steiner * March 17, 2006  Brad M. Scranton * May 14, 2003 

Sal De Pace *  January 16, 2006 Phillip A. Haluska December 18, 2002 

Anthony C. Ardagna * December 28, 2005 Joseph A. Miller  * December 2, 2002 

Jerome E. Travers * July 29, 2005  James R. Fraser * September 21, 2002 

John P. Stojka  July 21, 2005  Kenneth E. Smith * June 2, 2000 

Paul G. Horan  June 2, 2005  Elias M. Mualem March 27, 2000 

Edwin L. Woerner May 21, 2005  John W. Lynch III * December 15, 1999 

Thomas J. Byrne, Jr. January 13, 2005 Ronald S. Kurtzer December 12, 1999 

James J. McCabe October 22, 2004 Kenneth C. McIntosh November 25, 1998 

Robert J. Lescher May 17, 2003  William J. Batdorf  * March 23, 1998 

                              *  Founding members of All Saints Council in 1994 

April Wedding Anniversaries 

 

 

 Date                                                Years 

 

14th   John & Eleanor Lynch                51 

26th   Ron & Jacqueline Collins           49 

30th   Phil & Carol McGonegal            47                   

15

th

    John & Sue Barranco                  46 

  8

th

    Tony & Carol Joyce                    46 

20th    John & Mary Ann Ketter            44 

17th    Mario & Sandra Commito          37 

  4th    John & Marie Lacava                 37 

  4th   Charles & Susan Lynch               37 

27th   Mario & Marianela Marin           22 

29th   Jerry & Leslie Santillo                 18 

11th   Ed & Norma Pierson                    15 

29th   EZ & Grace Durah                       12 

22nd   Jean-Noel & Deborah Pennachi  11 

21st    Pat & Adrienne Duncan                6 

 

 

Our Council Birthdays and Anniversaries 

 

“Requiescat in 

Pace” 

 

 

“Eternal rest 

grant unto them, 

O Lord, and let  

perpetual light 

shine upon 

them” 

Ora pro 

Nobis 
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   Council Photo Journal at   KofC11402.shutterfly.com 

(Latest event pictures —  Free Throw Contest, Desserts with Santa Party, Council 

Christmas Party, and Day of Reflection at Emory with Fr. Bryan Small.) 

Watters Assembly Photo Journal at  watters.shutterfly.com 

 

   All Saints Council  (www.kc11402.org) 

 

 

 

 

(New Sir Knight Welcome Dinner, Breakfast with St. Nick, Veterans Day Parade, 

Museum of Patriotism, Murder Mystery Play, Fr. Yuen Canalleho First Mass)

      

Grand Knight     Greg Crnkovich 770-390-0480     greg-c@mindspring.com 

Deputy Grand Knight    Frank Callan  770-668-9755     fvcallan@aol.com 

Chaplain    Rev. Msgr. Kiernan 770-393-3255     monsignor@allsaintscatholicchurch.org 

Chancellor    Mario Commito 770-395-7723     mario@kw.com 

Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053     ejtrainor@aol.com 

Advocate    Harvey Moskowitz 404-881-0544     moskh@bellsouth.net 

Financial Secretary   Gert Kampfer  770-698-8269     kofc11402@mindspring.com 

Treasurer    Joe Cavallaro  770-936-8718       cavallaj@bellsouth.net 

Warden    Lou Hlad  770-394-6327       louhlad@bellsouth.net 

Lecturer    Mike Will  770-446-7674     mwill@ramgroup.net 

Inside Guards    George H. Foster 770-804-1495     george.foster@capitalcadillac.com 

      Jack Klapka  770-395-9513       jfkatlanta@aol.com 

     Don Myers  770-394-5192       dmyers2@aol.com 

     Mike Paolozzi  770-476-4795     michaelpaolozzi@bellsouth.net 

Outside Guards   Dennis Caniglia 770-908-0484       adennisc@bellsouth.net 

     Greg Moss  678-773-9609       wrestle5@aol.com 

     Mike Smith  770-449-4320       smit6515@bellsouth.net 

Trustee One Year Term  Guy Stryker  770-475-1288       guystryker1@comcast.net 

Trustee Two Year Term  John Buchholz 770-458-5670       jkbuch@aol.com 

Trustee Three Year Term  Sean O’Neill  770-804-1001       seanpatrickoneill@yahoo.com 

District Deputy    Guy Stryker  770-475-1288       guystryker1@comcast.net 

Insurance Field Agent   John Jedlicka      (O) 770-772-9614       john.jedlicka@kofc.org    

                                                                                    (H)  770-396-3329 

 

Activity Directors 

Acolytes    Dave Moeller  770-394-5085     gandgmole@aol.com 

Church     Doug Birkbeck  770-393-1731       dbirkbeck@comcast.net 

Community     Kirby Baden  770-441-3778     krb01@aol.com 

Council     George H. Foster 770-804-1495     george.foster@capitalcadillac.com 

Family Life     Mike Paolozzi  770-476-4795     michaelpaolozzi@bellsouth.net 

Membership                               John Jedlicka  770-396-3329     john.jedlicka@kofc.org    

Youth      Mark Moots  770-734-9670     mark_moots@amvescap.com 

 

Communications & Feedback 

Website Editor /Database  Gert Kampfer  770-698-8269      kofc11402@mindspring.com 

Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad  770-394-6327     louhlad@bellsouth.net 

Parish Pastoral Board Rep       Andy Diaz                    770-668-9019        adiaz@mindspring.com 

If you miss one of our CallingPost voicemails, you may dial  1-800-925-7443 

to hear it again. You must then enter a 10-digit Public Group ID (PGID) to 

identify the sending organization  in question. 

 

All Saints Council 11402’s PGID is                   143-494-1906  (do not enter dashes).  

Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly PGID is        173-099-2132. 

Watters Color Corps (Honor Guard) PGID is 166-310-9097.              Never miss a message again. 
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Knights of Columbus 

All Saints Council 11402 

2443 Mount Vernon Road 

Dunwoody, GA.  30338 

April 

Business Mtg 

6 PM Officers 

7 PM Rosary 

7:30 Mtg 

4th Degree  

Assembly Mtg 

St. Brigid 

6:30 social 

7:30 Mtg 

 

Social Night 

7:30  PM 

 

Newsletter 

Articles 

Due 

If you receive this newsletter by US mail and 

would rather receive an email, please send your 

email address to kofc11402@mindspring.com 

in  order to save the Council postage costs. 

Eucharistic 

Adoration 

2nd/3rd degree 

Our Lady of 

Perpetual Help  

10 AM 

Carrollton GA 

—————— 

1st Communion 

All Saints 

Honor Guard 

Needed 

 

Stamp 

here 

Label  

here 

Good 

Friday 

28 

Eucharistic 

Adoration 

Eucharistic 

Adoration 

Eucharistic 

Adoration 

Fish Fry 

Volunteer  

Picnic 

Vidalia  

Onion 

Sale ?? 


